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 Financial arrangements encouraging efficiency and disincentives of poor GA breeding 

practices, whilst supporting good science: weaning charges to reviewed  

 ARMIS: training sessions on ARMIS to be offered so that researchers were more aware of the 

benefits of using this system.   

 Potential Scientist talks: regular talks by individual labs would be beneficial. AWERB 

suggested that these talks could be given by the postdocs and PhD students involved in the 

labs.   

 CPD targets: technicians and users to be encouraged to consider attending training courses 

such as the ones offered by NC3Rs.   
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7.3 Rodent Handling Group 

The first meeting would be scheduled shortly. 

8 BSU USERS MEETINGS 
There had been two meetings held during December.  The main discussion points were: 

 Study request forms: each study now needed a study request form.   

 AWERB Working Groups: request for volunteers to get involved in these groups 

 Press coverage of work with Muscular Dystrophy dogs had been discussed 

 Case studies for the intranet: more case studies needed 

 Bridging licences: Home Office Inspector had indicated bridging licences would not be issued.  

If applying for a replacement project licence, this needed to be done in plenty of time, to make 

sure that the old one did not expire before the new one was in place. 

 If applying for a new project licence, or a major amendment to a project licence, this needed to 

be discussed with an NVS first before it would be submitted to AWERB. 

 Training records: important to ensure they were up to date.  The Home Office Inspector was 

looking at these as part of her regular inspections 

9 NVS REPORTS 
AWERB noted the Camden and Hawkshead NVS reports. 

10 CONDITION 18 REPORTS 
Condition 18 reports were submitted to the Home Office when a procedure exceeded severity or there 

was an unexpected death.  AWERB noted that 3 reports had been submitted. 

11 NEW PROJECT LICENCES GRANTED BY THE HOME OFFICE 
AWERB noted that one new project licence had been granted. 

12 AMENDED PROJECT LICENCES APPROVED BY THE HOME OFFICE 
AWERB noted that one project licence had been amended. 

13 PPL END OF PROJECT LICENCE REPORT FOR AWERB 
AWERB noted the end of project licence report. 

14 HUMIDITY REPORTS 
AWERB noted the humidity reports for both Camden and Hawkshead. 

15 ANIMAL AID PRESS RELEASE AND OUR RESPONSE 
AWERB noted that Animal Aid had issued a press release in relation to the research that the College 

was doing on muscular dystrophy dogs.  The RVC had provided a response on the College’s website 

advising that the press release from Animal Aid was misleading.  Being a veterinary school, the 

College was the right place to do this type of research, as the dogs have access to expert care and 

treatments that would not be as readily available in many other research facilities.   

 

 

 


